
Request for Decision 

Vicious Dog Notice Appeal - #644478

 

Presented To: Hearing Committee

Presented: Thursday, Mar 12, 2015

Report Date Monday, Mar 02, 2015

Type: Public Hearings 

Recommendation
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury uphold the Vicious Dog
Notice #644478, issued to Beverly Marsh. 

Finance Implications
 No Finance Implications. 

Background

The City of Greater Sudbury By-law 2002-285, as
amended, became effective on January 1, 2003 and regulates
the keeping of animals and the registration of dogs and cats. 
Part VIII of the by-law entitled "Vicious Dogs"; section 21 of the
by-law, contains provisions for the issuance of a Vicious Dog
Notice to owners of dogs that have attacked a person or
domestic animal without provocation.
 
The effect of the notice is to ensure the owner of a dog deemed
vicious by receipt of the notice, muzzle and leash the dog when
not inside the owner's dwelling at all times. 
 
The by-law is specific about the contents of the notice and how the process is carried out.  Several
provisions in the by-law for the issuance of the notice are mandatory requirements of the Registrar and of
the recipient of the Notice.
 
This section also provides for an appeal of the notice by the owner of the dog requesting a hearing of the
matter by Council or Committee of Council.  The Committee may uphold the notice and its contents, exempt
the owner from the muzzling or leashing requirements or from both, or may modify the conditions for
muzzling or leashing.
 
By-law Procedure Vicious Dog Notice – 644478
                                   
Subsection 2.(1) of By-law 2002-285 designates the Manager of Compliance and Enforcement Services for
the City of Greater Sudbury as the Registrar pursuant to the By-law, and By-law Officers in Compliance and
Enforcement have been appointed by the Registrar to perform the task of issuing Vicious Dog Notices
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Enforcement have been appointed by the Registrar to perform the task of issuing Vicious Dog Notices
pursuant to the by-law.
 
Subsection 21.(2) of the by-law states "Where the Registrar is informed upon written complaint, and is
satisfied that the dog has attacked without provocation or bitten a person or domestic animal, and had
further been provided with satisfactory evidence as to the name and address of the owner of the dog the
Registrar shall serve notice on the owner of the dog that the dog is deemed to be a vicious dog and requiring
the owner to comply with any or all of the requirements set out in Subsections 21(4) and 21(5)."
 
A written complaint was received by the Registrar, requesting that the dog named “Katrina”, be deemed
vicious, based on an incident on August 28, 2014 where the complainant was attacked.  The letter of
complaint is attached to this report [S.D.#1].
 
Information in the letter describes an incident which happened on August 28, 2014.  The victim states in the
letter that they were attacked while doing some gardening in their yard when the dog ran towards them
barking, then crossed the property line that separates the two properties coming onto their yard and
approached them in a menacing manner. The witness claims that they had to protect themselves with a bag
of fertilizer that they swung back and forth to keep the dog away from them.
 
The witness statement doesn’t mention any injuries. 
 
Greater Sudbury Animal Control (GSAC) investigated this incident and at the time of the attack, the owner of
the German Shepherd named “Katrina” had not registered the dog with the City as required pursuant to the
by-law.  The owner registered the dog with Animal Control during their investigation. The dog was then
registered "D-7108" under the name of "Katrina", a 9 year old German Shepherd, owned by Beverly Marsh
of Greater Sudbury (See Dog Tag Registration – [S.D.#3])
 
The owner of the dog was served a Certificate of Infraction for the offence of "Permit Dog to Run at Large",
payable by a penalty of $125. (See Animal Control File no. 5190D – [S.D. #2]).
 
Instructions were received from the Manager of Compliance and Enforcement Darlene Barker for Municipal
Law Enforcement Officer (MLEO) Lefebvre to prepare and send a Vicious Dog Notice to Mrs. Beverly Marsh
of Greater Sudbury [S.D.#4]. 
 
A Vicious Dog Notice, dated September 18, 2014, was prepared and delivered to the registered owner of
the dog (See original Vicious Dog Notice, file no. 644478 – [S.D.#5]).  One copy of the notice was hand
delivered by GSAC to the owner [S.D. #6] and another copy was delivered via registered mail (Item was
successfully delivered, see Delivery Confirmation Certificate from Canada Post for item no. RW 743 903
829 CA [S.D.#7 (1) and (2)]. The Notice contains the requirements of Subsections 21(4) and 21(5) of the
by-law; ensuring the dog is muzzled and leashed at all times when not inside the owner's dwelling
unit, notifying the owner of his/her requirement to provide a change of address to the Registrar, the owner's
right to appeal the notices and the effective date of the notice, pursuant to subsections 21(6), 21(7) and
21(8).
 
On November 01, 2014 MLEO Lefebvre received an e-mail from the complainant advising that the dog
“Katrina” was being tied outside of the house without a muzzle [S.D. #8] which is in breach of the Vicious
Dog Order. MLEO Lefebvre advised them to contact the Greater Sudbury Animal Control Services to
investigate the matter and provide them with any information that the complainant has gathered.
 
On January 22, 2015 a call was received by Sudbury Animal Control in regards to the dog in question being



On January 22, 2015 a call was received by Sudbury Animal Control in regards to the dog in question being
kept outside of the owner’s dwelling without a muzzle, in breach of the Vicious Dog Order (see Animal
Control Officer Report no. 6307D [S.D. #9]). On January 25, 2015, Animal Control Officer Tiffany Lalonde
investigated a complaint in regards to the dog in question being outside the owner’s home without a
muzzle. Upon arrival, the animal control officer did witness and photograph “Katrina” in the driveway, tied,
but without a muzzle (See Animal Control Report no. 6307D [S.D.#9]). Animal Control Officer Lalonde was
also informed that the dog was presently under quarantine by the Sudbury & District Health Unit as it had bit
someone on or about January 21, 2015 (See Animal Control Officer Report no. 6308D [S.D.# 9.5]) and see
document prepared by Animal Control Officer Tiffany Lalonde dated January 25, 2015 [S.D.#10 and
S.D.#11] and another document prepared by Animal Control Officer Daryl Dumoulin dated February 5, 2014
[S.D. # 12 w/Type error – should read February 5, 2015]. 
 
See also document from the Sudbury & District Health Unit (Rabies Investigation Report no. 113-00073
[S.D. #13 & S.D.#13(2)]). 
 
On January 27, 2015 MLEO Lefebvre received a voice mail message from someone identifying herself as
“Bev Marsh” advising that the dog from file no. 644478 “Katrina” was changing address and would be living
in Val Caron (See Animal Control Report no. 6320D)[S.D.#14]. Mrs. Marsh also asked if we could “speed up
the appeal to the vicious dog notice”. MLEO Lefebvre was unable to speak with her directly but did advise
Mrs. Marsh (via voice-mail) that the setting of the dates for the appeals are not under his control. 
 
Appeal Notice
 
A letter of appeal of the Vicious Dog Notice was received by the owner of the dog and the hearing was
scheduled.  A copy of the letter of appeal is attached to this report.  A notice was sent to the owner of the
dog advising of the date and time of the hearing.  A copy of this notice is attached to this report [S.D.#15].
 
Conclusion
 
In consideration of this report as well as statements from the witness and the appellant, pursuant
to subsection 21(7) the Hearing Committee may decide one of three options below;

Uphold the Notice;1.
Modify the Notice - exempting the owner from muzzling or leashing or modify the conditions for such
muzzling or leashing; or

2.

Quash the Notice - exempting the owner from all requirements to muzzle and leash.3.

The Registrar is confident that the Vicious Dog Notice issued to Beverly Marsh of Greater Sudbury, satisfies
the requirements of By-law 2002-285, Part VIII, Section 21, a by-law to regulate the keeping of animals and
the registration of dogs and cats.  The purpose of the notice is to mitigate the recurrence of a similar incident
and provide an assurance of safety for the area residents and the general public. 
 
The Registrar recommends that the Vicious Dog Notice be upheld by the Committee.

  
















































